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We all joined hands together to show that we stand against 

bullying and we are all one family. G Force came into school 

to do some anti bulling workshops with the children.  

Feedback from parents evening  

Thank you to all who fed back at parents     

evening. We had some lovely comments and it 

was nice to read how happy  children are at  

Barby.  

Improvements that were suggested 

by parents 

We had 2 developmental comments.  

• Having more opportunities for forest 

school and being outdoors.  

• Having more vegetarian meals available  

What will we do about this?  

To address this we will have a forest school club  

running at a lunchtime and after school after 

Christmas and we will also encourage more    

forest school time in the curriculum.  

We have already spoken to the catering       

company who provide the menu and meals and 

they have included a vegetarian option           

everyday.  

Parental Workshops  

Recently we hosted  a range of parental  

workshops which included a SATs and             

residential meeting, a multiplication meeting 

and a phonics meeting. Unfortunately we didn't 

have a lot of uptake for these events. This is not 

a criticism, we would just like to know what we 

could do to make this more accessible and have 

more attendance.  

Could we: 

• Start the workshop at 2:30pm 

• Start the workshop at 9am 

• Start the workshop at 7pm 

• Have the workshop via Zoom 

If you have any ideas or suggestions, please 

could you let the office or Mrs Bedi know. This 

will be greatly appreciated .  

Anti  

Bullying 

Week 



Movie Night  

FOBs will be hosting a movie night on  

Wednesday 6th December. There will be a 

choice of 2 movies. Please look out for further 

communication regarding purchasing tickets.  

If you can help out at this event then please let 

Ms Iveson know.  

Website Video  

Barby CE Primary School - Home  

Please check out the new Barby video on our website homepage! We love it!  
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Barby Woodland Trust  

We are very excited to be supporting the    

Woodland trust to plant trees in the village.    

Every child will plant their own tree and this will  

be named so they will know which one belongs 

to them.  What a lovely concept to be able to 

watch their tree grow over time. 

Rotary Santa  

We are taking part in the Santa run on       

Tuesday 12th December in Barby Village. If 

you would like to come on this festive walk 

with us to help raise money for the school 

then please let school or Ms Iveson know. It 

starts at 6pm from the school.  
Christmas Fayre 

We are hosting an exciting Christmas fayre on 

Monday 18th December from3:15 until 5:30pm. 

There will be lots of fantastic events to make it a 

wonderful experience for the children. Please 

spread the word and bring a friend. If you can 

help at this event then please let Mrs Armstrong 

or school know.  

Townlands Trust 

Thank you so much to the  Townlands trust for 

supporting school. The Townlands have          

supported each class financially to significantly 

reduce the cost of trips for parents.  

We are currently in discussion of how we can 

further support the school and reduce the cost 

of residentials and trips.  

The Trust are also supporting us with enabling a 

member of staff to be forest school trained! 

Thank you so much!  

https://www.barbyceprimary.org.uk/


Sports at Barby 

 Friday 24th November                                 Headteacher:  Mrs S Bedi  

  www.barbyceprimary.org.uk                      Deputy Head Teacher:  Mrs C Bolton  

 


